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COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families
Date/Time   July 14, 2017, 10-12 noon
Location:  Durham County Conference Room
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants: Chandrika Brown, Amanda Byrd, Renee Cordero, Gail Cormier, Teka Dempson, Frederick Douglas, Sonya Dunn, Terri Grant, Clarette Glenn, Amy Horgan, Carla Huff, Libby Jones, Stacy Justiss, Richard Martin, Pamela Munger, Terri Reichert, Susan Robinson, Garron Rogers, Joanne Scaturro, Paul Savery, Joe Simmons, Gerri Smith, Cathy Stephenson

Adobe:  Wanda Douglas, Felecia Ferrell, Jadda Jefferies, Maryann Lalemand Haskell, Dawn Manus, Jen Meade
Phone:  Mary Lloyd
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-chairs convened the meeting. Introductions complete.  

	Approval of Minutes
	June 23, 2017, minutes distributed by email prior to the meeting.  Motion to approve minutes for posting on the website. Motion second.  Minutes approved
Everyone was reminded to be sure and sign the attendance sheet.

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
Upcoming Events: 

Next Meeting Scheduled:
Next Agenda Items:

Meeting Location:

Listserv Info:
Website:
	Topic:  Sub-committees Report Out:
Training/Workforce Dev.:  The co-chairs stated that work being done now started with the SOC Conference. and helped develop a feeling of "we can do anything".  The committee revised CFT 1 and to date has provided 3 Train the Trainers and one more scheduled in August.  So far there are 52 people who have been trained as Trainers of CFT 1.  The next step was to develop a training network and this is being done by first crating Training Protocols and providing a structure for the training.  Both items support the training of CFT 1. The important thing to remember is that the CFT training is trained from the family’s perspective.  There is a need to support the trainers by getting their feedback.  An observation tool was designed to help provide this support and help develop their skills as a trainer around the content of the training. Protocols have been put in place around the scheduling observations.  All trainers who need to be observed are to contact NC Families United Administrative Assistance, Renee Cordero, and give 2-3 dates that they are available to train.  Renee will then look to see who is available, keeping location and availability in mind.  Renee will then assign a master trainer or master observer to the trainer to go and observe the trainer. The master trainer or master level observer will send the observation tool to the trainer(s) before the training so they will know what is expected.  The protocol created will go into effect January 2018 and Heart to Heart will be required prior to taking the TOT.  The committee is looking to develop a Master Level training to train more master level trainers.  Sandhills SOC Learning Institute is scheduled for September 11 and 25, 2017.  September 11 will be at RCC in Asheboro and September 25 will be somewhere in Pinehurst.  The Training committee is currently working with Partners Behavioral Health on their youth summit.  To date there have been six other trainings completed. Teka and Joanne will present on CFT in New Hanover. Work on CFT 2 revisions will begin soon. This committee meets every 4th Friday at 12:30 after the Collaborative meeting adjourns.  
NC Youth & Emerging Young Adult: An integrated system thinking approach to supporting youth in transition to healthy and independent adulthood: One of the goals is to support local and state collaborative by funneling information back and forth.  The committee aims to provide a better understanding of state level policies to have better learning of processes and data. This will assist the committee with the initial goal of strengthening the systems supporting their endeavors. 
The Five R's were written by each participant at the table who impact youth and transition. System Support map was developed listing resources, needs, goals, and responsibilities as well as what is your role. This explains what each role does and brainstorm target areas such as; Who did you notice is not involved that should be at the table? What should we work on next year.? The system support map has 11 categories and over 70 actions items were identified.  The committee took the categories and action items identified and drilled down with implementing an impact matrix.

How is the initiative a win-win for everyone involved? It is shared learning using different target groups and their next step is to determine who is not at the table and identify the different learning styles. Decision makers are needed at the table who will have the authority to sign off on the work.  
Suggestion/feedback from collaborative members:  
· Gather feedback from cross-systems groups and representatives of the ones who have pushed the child welfare initiatives, the executive committee can help with making the connections. 
· How many young members participated in this planning? The committee had up to 6 youth help with the map.  The youth advisory council is currently being developed and we could use this group to help with the support needed in this committee, especially with the system support map.
Health Disparities:  This committee started with a large group with great enthusiasm, but attendance has trailed off.  They have met with the executive committee to address this issue and will be putting out a doodle poll, as well as using the Adobe Connect to strengthen attendance.  The committee had an expert from SAMHSA come speak with the group to help guide the workgroup. The next meeting is July 26, 1:30 to 3:30 pm.  The hope is that as they do the institutes they can recruit new members. 
Suggestion: 
· Develop a brochure on what it is you are working towards in bullet format to help us share the information.  
· Gail suggested to bring in Daniel Dawes as a key speaker for the institute or SOC conference to address Disparities maybe the TA through SOC XP grant could assist with the cost. Maybe one of the institutes can bring in the speaker.  
· Scott Bryant-Comstock and Frank Rider could be contacted to help with this topic.  
· Perhaps use SOC Coordinators to highlight some stuff to push out in the communities.  
· Address the confusion on what is the difference between the initiative and the workgroup.

School Base Mental Health [SBMH]: This is the oldest committee of the collaborative.  SBMH is getting a late start behind other committees who were identified at the strategic planning meeting 2 years ago.  SBMH is now on the agenda for each meeting with Bill Hussy at DPI with his School Mental Health Initiative. That committee has also asked to be a standing agenda item on the state collaboratives meeting each month as well.  The DPI committttee, SBMHI, will be choosing 6 pilot sites to begin work that they are doing.

The SBMH committee is still developing a strategic plan/goals. The co-chairs developed a letter and decided it was best to be distributed by the Co-Chairs of the state collaborative.  The letter was to local collaboratives.  Currently, the committee is exploring ways that schools can access public mental health services and talk about training to be sure parents are invited to attend. A lot of our strategic plan thus far has been around communication. SBMH meets the 2nd Friday of each month right after the collaborative at 12:30.  
The Advancing School Based Mental Health Conference is coming up in October in Maryland. There was discussion around did we want to look at sending someone from this committee and especially since the DPI workgroup is sending people.  Someone asked if the executive committee needed to look at funding to send people identified from the SBMH sub committee?  The cost is estimated at around $2,000 per person. DPI is required to send two people.  The State Collaborative in the past has sent two people, however, we may not be bringing in enough funds from our online training to incur this cost now.   We need to mirror Family, Agency, and Youth...reflective of SOC in all training as well as conferences.  

Feedback/Suggestions:  
· Co-chair Joanne stated Walt Caison, at DHHS, appreciated the letter written by the co-chairs of the SBMH sub-committee and sent out by the Co-Chairs of the state collaborative.  He thought it was great that people in a position to push it out to the community received the letter.  
· During the SBMH meeting today, please discuss who the collaborative can send to the National Advancing School Mental Health Conference. 

Topic: Strategic Plan Updates: There are 14 months left in the SOC expansion grant.  The group brought back the governance group and TA is coming to help us do strategic planning.  
Request to the collaborative committee co-chairs: Please include Terri Reichert on each of the committee's meetings as she has rearranged her schedule to attend each meeting to assist with our strategic plan.

Announcements:

Our next meeting for July 28, 2017, will be at Cardinal Innovation, Sage Road in Chapel Hill.
Motion to adjourn the meeting was made and seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 12:01 noon.
Upcoming event: TOT Training:
Location will be in Asheville, August 2-4, 2017. This class is full.
July 28th, 2017 10am – 12pm
Agenda will be shared through the collaborative listserv. 
Location:  Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560.  PLEASE NOTE A CHANGE OF LOCATION FOR JULY 28TH, 2017
**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests  to:    state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 

www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over the home, it is a drop-down box. 
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